
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Hello to all of you once again.  This will be my last message for several months as we are now 

in our summer break.  We will resume again in September with that month’s meeting.  The 

luncheon will be at our regular spot, the SCDSA building at 640 Bercut. I hope to see many, 

many of you there.  The following month might be a change as we are considering meeting at 

the Sheriff’s Academy.  If this comes to pass, we will be able to tour the Sheriff’s History  

Museum, and then we will have our luncheon afterwards.  I will keep you updated as we get  

closer to that date. 

 

I felt we had a great meeting in June.  Four of the Young Marines were present and presented 

the flag for the Pledge of Allegiance.  Deputy Nate Nguyen, the unit commander, was present 

along with three other advisors and they gave an interesting talk on the background of the 

Young Marines.  The highlight of our meeting was, of course, a talk by Retired Undersheriff 

Carol Daly on EAR.  I thought the information she gave was different from anything else I 

had heard about EAR as she was the one talking to the victims.  With that knowledge, Carol 

was really able to give a different perspective into the case.   In any case, I think everyone 

feels relieved he has been caught and the victims and their families can now get some closure. 

 

Our turnout was smaller than I expected for the June meeting but 

part of it may have been due to the services being held the same 

day for Bob Doherty.  I understand it was a tough choice for  

anyone to make, and I certainly respect anyone’s choice to go to 

Bob’s services.  That being said, hopefully, we will not have a 

conflict like that for our September meeting and we will have a 

large turnout.  Looking forward to seeing you all there! 

 
John 
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4.  Louis Najera 

5.  John Triplett, Steven Hickey 

6.  Juanita Gale 

7.  Jeffrey Wright, Paul Copsey 

8.  Gerald Philo 

9. Steve Heffelfinger,  
 Michael Harrold 

10. George McKinney, William 

 Cramer 

11. John Senna 

15. Bud Johnson, Steve Sundin 

17. Richard Carlson 
20. Martha Rivera,  Roger Dickson,  
 Scott Swain 

 

 

July Birthdays 

President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

 

Vice President 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 606-0324 

 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

 

Treasurer -Acting 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

711 Club 

640 Bercut Drive  

Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  801-5876 

 

Board of Directors: 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 363-9250 

 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

 

Jacqui LeMaster 

(916) 215-9193 

 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

 

 

Past President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2019 

711 Club Officers 

Also see Page 4 for more Museum Information 

 
21. Lyle Bagatti 

22.Sandra (Sam) Flaa 

23.Judy McGarry 

24.Bob Long 

25.Peggy Lane, Okko Harms 

26.Karlene Doupé 

27. Carol Wilson, Kathryn Sundin 

28.Robert Foote 

29. Walt Horne, Ronald Goesch,  

 Denise Costello 

30.Lawrence Bowler, Barbara Nakatomi 

31.Ronald Smith 
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Meeting  Minutes 
Date: June 12, 2019    Location: SCDSA Facility, 640 Bercut Dr., Sacramento 

 

Meeting was called to order at 12:02 p.m. by John Woodhouse.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. Lunch 

was served at 12:10 p.m. 

The following Officers and Board Members were present: 

 Officers                       Board of Directors 

X   President John Woodhouse                          X    Earl Evans        

X   Vice President Barbara Smith                      X           Tom Guichard  

X  Treasurer(s) Kathy Shannon   X           Joann Lee 

X  Secretary Nancy Gust                                   NP  Jacqui LeMaster 

NP Sgt At Arms Sam Gault             NP Richard Madrigal 

 Past President Vacant     X  Judy Denton 

General Members Present:  26       Speaker:  1      Guests:    7      New Members:     None 

 

Sunshine Report:  Presented by John Woodhouse: Mike Wagenhals is not doing well; Tom Leonard, Dept of  

Corrections, passed in May 2019. 

 

Color Guard: The colors were presented by the Young Marines Honor Guard affiliated with the Sacramento Sheriff’s 

Department Youth Activity League. Deputy Sheriff Hank Nguyen spoke to us about the program.  It is a National 

Youth Program to train kids to be leaders of tomorrow.  Kids get the opportunity to meet veterans and get to know 

them.  Members from 8-16 get to travel to different events in different cities.  

  

Guest Speaker: Carol Daly, retired Undersheriff, on the East Area Rapist Case: Carol talked about her part in the  

Sacramento cases and how she has kept in touch with the victims over the years.  She has also talked to the Media on 

multiple occasions.  At the start of the investigation, there were no cell phones or DNA.  Reports were typed on  

typewriters. In 2011 connections were made between the North state and South state cases. Sheriff Jones called Carol to 

tell her the East Area Rapist had been identified and was in custody. Carol met with the victims at her home after the 1st 

two court dates.  All cases will be prosecuted in Sacramento because of the detailed reports in Sacramento County.  

 

Carol shared several books that have been written about the case: Visalia Ransacker – Kat Winters and Keith Komos / 

Hunting a Psychopath* – Richard Shelby (Sacramento Sheriff’s Dept)/ Golden State Killer – Martin G. Welsh/ The 

Creep Among Us – Anne Penn / I’ll be Gone in the Dark – Michelle McNamara / Evil Has a Name – Paul Holes, Jim 

Clementine, et. al/ Murder on His Serial Killer Mind – Anne Penn / The Case of the Golden State Killer – Michael  

Morford and Michael Ferguson/ Sudden Terror – Larry Crompton/ Frozen in fear– Jane Carson-Sandler/ Innocence 

Lost- A Memoir of Surviving the Golden State Killer Joseph James DeAngelo – Daisy Combs 

 

Treasurer’s Report: On file and available for review. 

 

Secretary’s Report: On file and printed in newspaper. 

 

Old Business:  Academy class was presented a check in May. 

 

New Business:   None 

 

Meeting adjourned at  2 p.m. Free lunches for Sept were won by Steve Ahee, Karlene and Joe Doupe. 

 

Next meeting: September 11, 2019 at DSA Office 

 

Minutes submitted by Nancy Gust, Secretary  



Next Meeting  -  September 11, 2019 
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

September 5th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 

Page 4  711 NEWSLETTER 

 

MEMO FROM THE MUSEUM… Sharon Telles 

 

Thank you 711 Club for your continued support of the Sheriff’s Museum.  Joanne Lee, Joe Doupe and Del 

Foster a special “shout out” for your generosity.   

 

I have attached a photo of the “brick” area and the flyer for the items were are selling as a fundraiser for the 

Museum.  .   

 

The website for the Sheriff’s Museum is:  www.ssdmuseum.com. for information about purchasing a 

“brick”.   You can download the form, fill out and mail check to the PO Box listed; or you can access PayPal 

and purchase that way.   

 

This Museum represents YOUR Sheriff’s Department.  I would like to have a brick to commemorate each of 

you and your service to Sacramento County.  Your Pride, Integrity and Guts is the benchmarks of this De-

partment.    

 

I’m hoping we can add a second hundred bricks within the next few months.   
 

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net
http://www.ssdmuseum.com

